
NETTLESTONE AND SEAVIEW PARISH COUNCIL 
(These Minutes are unconfirmed and are not an official record until signed). 

 
LGA Schedule 12, Para 8 

MINUTES OF THE EXTRAORDINARY MEETING (Draft)  
held at The Masonic Hall, Seaview on Monday 16th July 2018 at 6.00pm 

 
PRESENT: Cllrs Barraclough (Chairman), Elliott, Colledge, Thomas-Foxley, Ward, 

Gauntlett, Tuson, Hardie and Gibbs 
 

The Chairman welcomed Members and Residents (72) 
 
Cllrs Thomas-Foxley, Tuson, Barraclough, Ward and Gibbs declared a personal 
interest in Agenda Item EM/ 2  
 
EM/ 1: Apologies for Absence: 
Cllr Rivlin was unavailable due to work commitments 
 
EM/ 2: P/00496/18: Land between Nettlestone Hill and Seaview Lane, Seaview, 
PO34: 
 
The chairman opened the meeting and invited members of the public to speak or ask 
any questions of the Parish Council. 
The secretary of Nettlestone Residents Association made a short summary of 
concerns and the Chairman opened the meeting to the floor. 
During the ensuing discussion, many questions were asked of the councillors and 
many individuals put forward views about the planning application. 
This led to Cllr Gibbs forwarding the following proposal: 
“Based upon having more comprehensive facts and on the grounds of conflict with 
policies SP1, SP2, DM2, DM3, DM5 and DM12 of the Island Core Strategy and 
additionally the lack of detail and substance to the application, the Parish Council 
agree to overturn the original decision and no longer support this application”. 
This was seconded by Cllr Colledge 
The Clerk informed the meeting that a proposal has been made and seconded and 
should be voted on, which would effectively end the meeting. 
Cllr Gibbs then agreed to withdraw the proposal to allow the debate to continue. 
Further questions were asked and concerns raised by members of the public. 
Following further discussions, Cllr Gibbs resubmitted the proposal made earlier in the 
meeting. 
 
Resolved: 
Based upon having more comprehensive facts and on the grounds of conflict with 
policies SP1, SP2, DM2, DM3, DM5 and DM12 of the Island Core Strategy and 
additionally the lack of detail and substance to the application, the Parish Council 
agree to overturn the original decision and no longer support this application. 
The members agreed unanimously to withdrawing support for this application. 
 
 
There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed at 7.04pm.  


